

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

August 2025

The last month and a half has flown by! I was off the grid for almost three weeks while helping out at Castle Rock Baptist Camp as their camp missionary. At least six campers accepted Christ as their Savior and many commitments were made to live pure lives in this sinful world. Praise the Lord!



Another praise is that we found a house! There were three other offers on the house. We were informed that our offer was not the highest and that the sellers were going to go with the best offer. We were heartbroken! Later that day, we got a text message stating that even though our offer wasn't the highest, the sellers chose to accept our offer! Praise the Lord! We are supposed to close August 18th.

We had a big workday at the church in Tremonton. The workday was good for us to be able to see what we need to update and plan accordingly. We cleaned the facilities, painted the nursey, and removed the old sign out front. It had rusted over time and became a hazard to children playing in the front yard. A church in Cheyenne, WY,

recently had a VBS and the penny offering from the VBS is going to go toward our new sign. Praise the Lord!

The 25th anniversary is quickly approaching! We have a team from a supporting church in Texas coming to help us get brochures out into the community. Also, the Box Elder County Fair is coming up and we have a slot reserved to put a booth out there to get the Gospel and an invitation to the church anniversary in the hands of not just those in Tremonton, but the entire county! I have heard that the fair here in Tremonton is one of the largest out here. The fair is from August 20th-23rd.

Prayer Requests:

- 1. The Box Elder County Fair outreach.
- 2. The church's 25th anniversary Sunday.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. God is good all the time!

All for Christ.

The Sinskies

Aug 2025





